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Primrose Hill Primary School Weekly Newsletter 

This week has seen lots of things happening as we start the road to ‘normality’. We had our choir perform at 
Acland Burghley for the Camden Music Spring Festival. Such a wonderful event was shown via live broadcast, but 
nevertheless showcased our wonderful children singing so beautifully in harmony with other schools. Our clubs are 
beginning to take shape and there are others in the pipeline for the summer. The leadership team of the school 
have also spent the past fortnight speaking to groups of children to find out more about their perceptions of the 
teaching and learning they experience at Primrose Hill. It has been an absolute delight to have the children so 
readily articulate not only what they have learned and why. In addition, it was also a joy to see their books and the 
progress they have made – across all the year groups. This year has been challenging but our resilient children are 
making great progress and enjoying their learning experiences too. Happy children make better learners and the 
smiles we see everyday show us that we have lots of them! Phil 

PARENT CONSULTATIONS 
 

The latest round of parent consultations 
will once again be held on Zoom on 
Wednesday 20th April. This means school 

will be closed to pupils so that the consultations can 
take place. Home Learning will be set for your children 
for that day.  
We will send the booking link via email and text next 
week and we will follow with the Zoom link later on 
the week or during the holidays! 
Obviously as we open up school life further during the 
summer term, we hope to provide an opportunity for 
you to access your children’s work and classroom areas 
- we are acutely aware that for many of you, the inside 
of the school is unknown because of the last two 
years! 

Attendance 
 

School Dinner Payment:  

A reminder please to always ensure you are paying for 
lunches in advance – not in arrears. 

We are having a big push on lunch debts as sadly the school 
is not in a position to finance these.  

Reminders will be going out weekly by text and email, and 
Tara (Admissions & Attendance Officer) and Julia (School 
Business Manager) will be individually contacting those in 
arrears over the next week. 

We do understand that these are difficult financial times for 
many of our families – so if you think you may be eligible for 
Free School Meals, please don’t hesitate to contact the 
office and they will advise you on how to apply. 

Please click here to make payments. 

summer clothes 

Now that the weather is getting warmer, and we 
are dusting off our summer wardrobes, we would 
like to remind all members of the community of 
our expectations around what the children wear 
while in school. 

Shoulders should always be covered, no strappy tops please, 
and midriffs should not be on show. Shorts should be a 
suitable length, and if anyone is choosing to wear a skirt or a 
dress, you may wish to consider wearing a pair of shorts 
underneath as children may be asked to sit cross legged on the 
floor.  

Hats and full water bottle are also advisable!  

Our whole school attendance for last week dropped to 

92.77%,  which is below our target of 96%,  please continue 

to strive for 100% attendance. Children arriving late for 

school last week improved for the second week in a row: 125 

lates. This figure continues to be too  high. We will continue 

to make punctuality a focus, to ensure our children do not 

miss the introduction to their learning for the day. For those 

children who are repeatedly late for school, we will be asking 

parents to join us in a meeting, to think about ways to im-

prove this. Soft start is from 8.45-9am, after this time the gate 

will close and children will be marked in as late.  

Let's see if we can continue to  reduce the number of lates 

for next week, try to aim for an 8.45am start instead of 9am, 

factoring in a little room for any unforeseen delays. 

mailto:admin@primrosehill.camden.sch.uk
https://login.eduspot.co.uk/public/portal/parent/?app=schoolmoney&source=website&version=20190314


 

Camden Cycle 

Skills  

Camden offer free cycle skills 
training for children, adults and 
families who like to enjoy the 
freedom of going by 
bike.  Perhaps you have never 
been cycling before, perhaps you want to improve 
your confidence in traffic—there will be a course 
available at your level.   

Courses are held during school holidays at Haverstock 
School, near Chalk Farm station.  Places for Tue-Wed 9
-10 April can be booked now.  We give priority to 
children aged 9 / year 4 or higher.  For further 
information and to register, visit www.camden.gov.uk/
cycleskills or call 020 7974 1451.   

 
 
 
 
 

Year 5’s artwork from the ‘Mangrove Project’ has been entered into Art 
Bytes nationwide art competition.  

Art Bytes is an online, inter-school, art competition taking place annually. It culminates in 
a virtual gallery exhibition of the winning artworks and a celebration event for teachers, students and their families at 
Camden Arts Centre. They will be exhibiting the three shortlisted art works from each school at the gallery; an 
incredible opportunity for the pupils to have their art exhibited in a professional gallery and for families to engage with a 

cultural space! The competition is designed to build confidence and nurture talent, allowing children and young people 
to see galleries as places “for them” and encourages future cultural engagement. 

 
16 children’s artwork from Primrose Hill have been shortlisted so far, below are the children’s names 

Samy 

Idris 
Mathew  
Selena  

Josephine  

Livia  

Keturah  

Eva  

Teyha  
Hiwaad 
Noah 
Jorge 
Asya 

Sophia 
Mayson 
Charles 

Judges will whittle these 16 down to 3 pieces of artwork.  Their artwork is displayed on the Art Bytes website: 

 https://artbytes.co.uk/schools/primrose-hill-primary-school_153/ 

After shortlisting the top 3 works from each school the portfolio page will be amended to add a ‘vote now’ button under the 
art work.  

An online public vote will open from Friday 1st April to Sunday 1st May, more details will follow. The work with the most 
votes from each school wins a place in the Art Bytes virtual exhibition and being displayed at Camden Arts Centre.  

Great work year 5 and good luck. 

Collection for Ukraine 

We can now announce that we raised £437.45 for 
the DEC Ukrainian Humanitarian Appeal. Thank 
you all for your generosity.  

http://www.camden.gov.uk/cycleskills
http://www.camden.gov.uk/cycleskills
https://camdenartcentre.org/
https://artbytes.co.uk/schools/primrose-hill-primary-school_153/
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